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WELCOME BACK FOR 2022

Though our first days back at school for Years 1 - 6 have been hot and
humid, the children and staff had a wonderful time reuniting and meeting
old friends and new. Our newest students - Kindergarten joined us today
for their first day at big school. Welcome to all our new students and their
families. We know that you will find St Angela’s Primary School a friendly,
caring and inclusive community and we look forward to getting to know
you.

While 2022 will continue to be a time of uncertainty, together we have
demonstrated over the last 2 years just how well we work in partnership as
a community to keep everyone safe and well. Please be assured that we are
working within all the extensive government and health guidelines that
have been provided to us to ensure that all members of our school
community can have a safe start to the year. All decisions made over the
next few weeks are aimed at minimising the transmission of Omricon and
the impact of any increase in positive cases within the community.

| would particularly like to recognise our staff who have been working hard
to prepare for the beginning of the school year and the learning that will
take place in the term ahead. They have been so generous with their time-
especially when the demands have extended to organising RAT kits.

At the beginning of the school year it is important for us to share our
dreams and hopes for our children. Parents will have this opportunity at our
upcoming Parent Teacher Meetings via Zoom. | would like to share with you
at this early stage in the 2022 school year a favourite reflection - | hope that
something within it speaks to you

| DREAM A SCHOOL

| dream a school where what | read in the Gospels comes alive in our
community.
| dream a school with new and better ways of teaching and learning and where
each person’s needs will be met.
| dream a school that is child centred, community oriented, and enriched by
parents and culture.
| dream a school where all differences will be accepted and where each person
will be valued and challenged to be who they are.
I dream a school where girls and boys have equal access to the teachers’ time,
the class resources and the vast opportunities that life provides.
| dream a school where the youngest and the weakest will be guided and
encouraged and supported by the rest of the school.
And where the gifted and talented will find scope and challenge.
| dream a school especially to enrich the poor, the disabled, the lonely: those
with problems and all who struggle to learn.
| dream a school where education is for all with enough discipline, enough
freedom and enough pragmatism to make it work.
I dream a school in harmony with the Earth, a school that promotes peace and
justice for all.
| dream a school where each member will read and write and compute and pray
and grow each day in faith and hope and love and respect for each other.
| dream a school where parents are valued as partners in the whole educational
enterprise.
Where their role as first educators is recognised and who are co-labourers with
staff.
1 dream a school where each one of us will give to God the first place in all we
have, and are, and do.
And where everyone will use their talents for others.
| dream a school that is freed from injustices and open to the future that is God
coming to us.
| dream | dream a school | dream a school transformed by gospel values.
Best wishes to all our students and families for an amazing 2022!

Leanne Nettleton - Principal
“Together we can achieve so much”

PROTOCOLS FOR STAFF OR STUDENTS TESTING
POSITIVE TO COVID-19

- If there is a positive case in a class, year or other grouping,
the other students can continue to attend school in line with
NSW Health advice.
- Staff and students who get a positive rapid antigen test result
must register it on service.nsw.gov.au or the Service NSW app
as soon as possible.
- Staff and students who receive a positive rapid antigen or
PCR test result must tell their school as soon as possible, and
follow NSW Health advice.
- We will regularly communicate with families and staff about
the presence and impact of COVID-19 in our community. If and
when your child’s year group is impacted by a positive COVID
case you will be advised. As you are aware this is important as
students from the one year group eat and play together.
At all times we will ensure the privacy of our students, families
and staff.

REMINDERS ABOUT SCHOOL ARRIVAL TIMES
School Gates open at 8:05am - supervision commences once
the children walk up into the school grounds - Harrington
Avenue and Orleans Way.
Car park opens for drop off at 8:05am - please do not enter or
park in the Kiss and Drop before this time as it blocks the entry
for staff, COSHC families and deliveries.
School Commences at 8:30am with music playing at 8:27am.
Students arriving after 8:30am must be taken to the office area
and signed in by an adult.
Thank you for your cooperation with these procedures and
working in partnership to assist with the safe arrival of our
students to school.

School

PARENT TEACHER
MEETINGS

Interviews

This year we will be holding Parent Interviews via Zoom next
Wednesday 9th February, 2022.

Parents will use the School Interview site to book
appointments with teachers. Please see additional information
further in this newsletter.

As in previous years these will be 10 minute meetings between
Parents and Teachers. Parents are requested not to book
‘back to back’ Zoom meeting times. Thank you for following
this guideline as it will ensure the smooth running of the
interviews.

VIRTUAL GRADE INFORMATION SESSIONS
Early next week families will receive a link to a virtual grade
information session. Please view these prior to attending your
Parent/Teacher Interview

email: stangelas@parra.catholic.edu.au

40 Harrington Avenue, Castle Hill NSW 2154  Phone (02) 9407 6400
website: www.stangelaschill.catholic.edu.au

facebook.com/StAngelasChill




Religious Education

FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME YEAR C
6th February 2022
GOSPEL
Lk 5:1-11
An abundance of fish are caught by Simon.
Living the Gospel — Hearing the Call
Like Isaiah and Peter, each and every one of us is
called. It may not happen through Jesus stepping
into our boat, but when we quieten our minds and
our hearts enough to really listen, we become aware
that God truly is calling to each and every one of us.
The call comes to us through our friends; our
experiences; our hopes and our fears. Sometimes we
are so afraid of hearing the call that we fill our lives
with noise and distractions. We fear that the call will
involve hardship, or at the very least: unpopularity.
But that’s no excuse!
Welcome everyone to the 2022 school year!
As we begin our year of faith and learning, let us be
reminded to start with our school prayer:

ST ANGELA’S SCHOOL PRAYER
St Angela, as | begin a new day,
help me to act as you did
while you were on earth.
Help me to pray as you did,
thanking God for his many gifts.
Most of all, help me to use my talents
To make the world a better place,
as you did, St Angela.
May | ‘Let My Light Shine’ always.
Amen.
OPENING SCHOOL MASS
St Angela’s Opening School Mass 2022 will be
celebrated by Fr Leonides with our Year 6 students
attending. The rest of our school community will join
the celebration via zoom on Friday the 11th
February at 9am. All are invited to attend, a zoom
link will be shared soon.

OLOR SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMS FOR 2022
Please visit the parish website for more information.

OLOR Parish Newsletter
Fr Alejandro invites us to keep up to date with the
latest news in our parish.

Jocelyn Williams
Religious Education Coordinator

UPCOMING DATES

TERM 1

Week 3

Tuesday February 8 Safer Internet Day

Wednesday February 9  Parent Teacher Meetings via
Zoom

Friday February 11 Marian College visit to Year 6
students
9.45am Opening Year Mass &

Installation of 2022 School Leaders |

February Census 2022
School Leaders Installation
Week 4
Monday February 14 St Valentine’s Day

+ : s
Congiatlulalions
SCHOOL LEADERS FOR 2022

Congratulations to our Year 6 Student Leaders for 2022,
who will be presented with their badges next
Friday 11th February 2022.

School Captains
Brendan Khoudair Jesselyn Tedja

School Vice Captains

Ashton Yu Hannah Lambert
Brescia
Joshua Morin Matilda Scothern
Garda

Moses Estera Gia Anonical
Merici
Rusty Smith Kirealea Crowe
Salo
Jacob Crawford Alice Nugent

BIRTHDAY TREATS

In 2022, students are able to bring
birthday cupcakes, doughnuts or
frozen zooper doopers to school to
share with their class. If you do not
wish your child to receive a cake,
donut or zooper dooper, when it is
brought in by another student for
their birthday celebration please
inform the teacher in writing.

The following guidelines taken from the St Angela’s Parent
Handbook apply to these treats: Some parents like to send a
birthday treat to school to share. If you would like to do this,
please send individual treats e.g. cupcakes or donuts as these
are very manageable, (as opposed to a cake which is difficult to
divide). As with all food brought to school, cakes should be nut
free. If your child has allergies, you are encouraged to provide
an alternate treat, in a labelled container, that can be left at
school for them to have on other childrens’ birthday

celebrations.

Please Note: Due to allergies, we ask that you do not send

lollies, chocolates or other treats.




CHANGING GOING HOME ARRANGEMENTS

A reminder to parents that our official school day is from
8:30am until 2:50pm and that your child is required to be
present between these times. Children should not be taken
out of school early unless it is for an important reason (ie.
Appointment for specialists etc.) Likewise, any changes of
going home arrangements should only be made in cases of
emergencies. As you can appreciate, contacting classes for
children to come to the office for early departures or to advise
going home changes is disruptive to the learning, in particular
to the whole school if the class is not in their room and an
announcement needs to be made.

We ask that all early departures and changes to going home
arrangements are advised in writing to
stangelas@parra.catholic.edu.au before 1.30pm on the day
the change is taking place.

Please do not email going home changes days in advance.
This assists with our process of notifying the class teacher via
their office bag.

ROAD SAFETY IN
HARRINGTON AVE AND ORLEANS WAY

The two entrances to our school in the mornings and
afternoons require users to take care and be aware. If you are
dropping your children at the back gate

° it is tllegal to stop in the NO STOPPING ZONE

° the teacher on duty opens the back gate at 8:05am

° take care as you drive through the “Children Crossing”
flagged area

If you are driving into the school grounds from Harrington Ave
in the mornings to use the Kiss and Drop

° cars enter from 8:05 when the second gate is opened
(some parents are entering at 8:00am)
° drivers need to be mindful of parents and children

crossing across the driveway on the footpath
° drivers DO NOT get out of the car in the Kiss and Drop.
o children must be able to get out of the car
independently in the Kiss and Drop area.

| TRAFFIC REMINDERS AROUND THE SCHOOL

Parents are reminded of the Road Traffic signage in Harrington
Ave and Orleans Way. It is noticeable in Orleans Way before
schoo! that many drivers are pulling up in the NO STOPPING
zones to let their children out in the mornings. A NO STOPPING
sign indicates to drivers that you MUST NOT STOP AT
ANYTIME. Council Officers patrolling this area will apply the
appropriate penalties and fines for this infringement ( Fines
from $311 and Penalty -2 Demerit Points).

Most importantly please be mindful that if you are stopping in
these areas you are :

o endangering the students who enter the back gates as
you are blocking their access
° causing a traffic jam to the flow of traffic through

Orleans Way which includes not only St Angela’s parents
but our neighbours who live in this street
Thank you for abiding by the Road Traffic Signage and ensuring
the safety of road users and pedestrians.

St Angela’s.

IMPORTANT ALLERGY INFORMATION ‘

At St Angela’s we have a number of children who have severe
allergies to nuts. While allergic reactions are common and most
are not serious, for some people the reaction can be life-
threatening. This is called anaphylaxis and can occur in minutes
of an exposure to a trigger, in these children’s case, nuts.

We see prevention as a major part of providing a safe
environment for these children. So as to support our
community’s effort in this regard, parents are requested not to |
send nuts or foods containing nuts to school with their‘
children.

The following list gives examples of such foods.

e Peanuts, hazelnuts, almonds, cashews, macadamia nuts
e Peanut butter
e Nutella ‘
e Biscuits and cakes containing nuts
Snack packs containing nuts
e Chocolate bars containing nuts eg Picnics, Mars Bars
(almond), Nut Breaks and Fruit and Nut chocolates
Marzipan and nougat ‘
e Breakfast cereals containing nuts eg Crunchy Nut/Honey
Nut Cornflakes, Muesli, Nutrigrain
e Muesli Bars and snack bars containing nuts
e Yoghurt and nut mixer packs
e Confectionery items such as Lolly Gobble Bliss Bombs and
Rocky Road ‘
e Uncle Toby’s yoghurt muesli bars
We realise that there may be trace elements of nuts in a variety
of other foods. However, if you use the above list as a guide
you will be doing your part. Parents can also reinforce with
their children that sharing food is not allowed at|

SCHOOL AND COMPLAINT HANDLING

At St Angela’s Primary School, we strive to build a learning
community in partnership with the home and parish, which
models relationships based on:

= Mutual respect

= Affirmation and welcoming of individual differences

= Sharing and forgiveness

* Collaboration and support

= Generosity, gratitude and service.

Our community rejoices in:

= Nurturing cooperative relationships between students, staff,
parents and parishioners

= Using effective ways to communicate within and across the
school community.

At times, issues may arise at school that cause you concern and
you would like to speak to someone about these. The following
procedures are in place. At all times the dignity, rights and
beliefs of all those involved are respected.

= The first point of call is the child’s class teacher. Contact the
school office via email or written note to the teacher to make
an appointment with the teacher concerned.

= If you are not satisfied with the solutions offered or believe
that they have not been given a fair hearing you are
encouraged to make an appointment with the Assistant
Principal or Principal to discuss the issues further.

A comprehensive outline of the St Angela’s School and
Complaint Handling Procedures can be found on the school

website at this link Managing Complaints.




SAFER INTERNET DAY

Tuesday 8th February has been declared Safer Internet Day.
This is a worldwide event that raises awareness about online
safety and encourages everyone to help create a better
internet. Parents are encouraged to access the Australian
Government’s eSafety website https://www.esafety.gov.au/ to
explore the many resources that can be found there to support
children’s use of the internet at home. At school next week, the
teachers will be revisiting the cyberwise message of “Play it fair
online”.

The eSafety Commissioner offers information and free
webinars to assist Parents and Carers. To find out more, or
register for a webinar, visit eSafety Webinars for parents and

carers

ESAFETY’S TOP BACK-TO-SCHOOL TIPS:

The start of the new school year can be an emotional day for
any parent or carer. The holidays are over, it's time to get back
to the serious business of classes and playground games. For
some parents there will be tears of sadness that their little one
is starting school for the first time. For others, tears of joy that
their teen won’t be playing music loud enough to shake the
foundations of your home. The back-to-school period can also
be a great time to review your child’s online safety and get
ahead of any issues that may come up through the year.

WATCH OUT FOR CYBERBULLYING — online bullying

can have a devastating impact on young people, whose online
life is a key part of their identity and how they interact socially.

‘SHARENT’ RESPONSIBLY - not heard the term ‘sharent’?
Well, if you are a parent who shares then that’s you! Be
mindful about sharing your child’s first day of school and other
milestones on social media.

SET SCREEN TIME LIMITS - With screens increasingly being
used at school and home, it’s important to ensure your child
has a healthy balance of offline and online time. Setting screen-
free zones in the home and negotiating switch off times are
useful ways to do this. Screens should never be taken into the
bedroom or bathroom. Don’t forget, quality over quantity! See
more information about managing screen time.

USE TOOLS - parental controls on smartphones, TVs and
computers can help limit your child seeing inappropriate
content and help manage their time online. Make sure the
privacy settings on their apps and games are turned on and
help show them how to block and report people online. See
more information about using parental controls and privacy
and reporting tools.

STAY ENGAGED - as soon as we hand our child a device, we
should be talking to them about the dos and don’ts of the
online world. It's also important to let them know we’ll be
there to support them if anything goes wrong. There is no
substitute for taking an interest in our children’s online lives
from an early age, to help establish strong foundations and
open lines of communication. See more information about
keeping your children safe online.

Julie Inman Grant, eSafety Commissioner

ACCEPTABLE USE OF TECHNOLOGY AT
ST ANGELA’S

Each time the children log onto a device at school they are
asked to accept the technology policy. Piease revise this policy
at home with your children so they are familiar with the
expectations for the acceptable use of technology at school.

You can view the policy online at Catholic Education Office |
CEDP

Acceplahla Usa Natlce for Catholle Educalion Diocese of Parramalta
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COMMUNICATION WITH TEACHERS

St Angela’s Primary recognises that email is a fast and
convenient way to communicate with your child’s teacher. As
you would appreciate, teachers read their emails at various
times throughout the school day. Further, that other than in
the case of a genuine emergency, they are generally not
expected to respond to emails from parents and students
outside of normal working hours. Please keep in mind that if
you send an email to @ member of our staff outside of normal
working hours, a reply may not be received until the following
working day.

If you wish to contact your child’s teacher, please continue to
direct your emails to the school email account which will then
be passed onto the relevant teacher, as per our usual practice.

KINDERGARTEN 2023 OPEN
DAY ENROLMENT
INFORMATION SESSIONS
AND SCHOOL TOURS

Lat yout light shina

It is anticipated that we will be able to hold

our OPEN DAY on Friday 4th March. St Angela’s
° Session 1 - 9am
a Session 2 -11.30am

Please pass this information onto neighbours, friends etc. who
may be interested in enrolling their child in our great school. All
interested families are required to register their attendance by
calling the school office.

SCHOOL CENSUS DAY
FRIDAY 11TH FEBRUARY

Friday 11th February is the school census day. All children
should attend school on this day and absence should only be if
it is absolutely necessary. If you know that your child will be
away on 11th February, please email the school advising the
reason for the absence and when they will return. This is of
course a requirement that applies to everyday of the school
year, however Census data is directly related to Government
funding for our schools and the requirements outlined above
are set by the Department of Education. Thank you for your co-
operation.

HOLIDAY WORKS

During the school holidays the toilet block at the bottom of the
Year 3 demountables has been refurbished. This block now
looks clean and fresh.




SENT HOME THIS WEEK:

Emailed from Compass Portal

Whole School: Warm Welcome back from Mrs nettleton
Traffic Survey

Letter from Greg Whitby

Letter from Premier of NSW

COVID Letter from Mrs Nettleton for

Years 4,5 &6

First Days for Kindergarten’s 2022
Kindergarten First Letter from Mrs Nettleton

Emails:

| NOTIFICATION POLICY IF MOVING FROM
ST ANGELA’S

If you are leaving St Angela’s please ensure you are aware that
the Diocese requests a full terms notice, (10 school weeks) in
writing, to be given to the Principal before a parent/guardian
terminates a students enrolment. According to Diocesan policy,
if the required notice is not given, the parent/guardian is to pay
one term’s school fees including diocesan fees.

Upon withdrawal of a student, fees are calculated on a
pro-rata basis according to the notification period given.

One exception is that notice in writing, will be accepted at
anytime during Term 4.

This is outlined on the last page of your Term 1 school fee
account statement and also on the enrolment form
instructions.

Please contact the school office if further clarification is|
required. Thank you.

MEDICATION INFORMATION

Prescription medication is only administered to students upon
completion of St Angela’s medication forms, which are available from
the school office or on our website under the following pathway:

School Information, School Notes, Medical Forms or by clicking the
following link:
http://www.stangelaschill.catholic.edu.au/en/School-Information/
School-Notes

There are two types of forms:

. Doctor Forms for Prescribed Medication
{to be completed by Doctor and Parent)
If your child requires prescription medication to be
permanently stored for administration at school, ie.
Anaphylaxis/Allergies or Asthma, these forms are required
to be completed by a parent and your child’s doctor.

¢ Short Term Prescribed Medication
(to be completed by Parent)
If your child requires prescription medication to be
administered on a short term basis, ie. 1-5 days, please
complete this form.

Please note we are unable to administer prescription medication
unless the relevant form, as outlined above, is completed.
Handwritten notes are not satisfactory for the administration of
medication.

All prescription medication for your child must be delivered to and
collected from the office by a parent. For safety reasons, prescription
medication should not be carried by children. Al prescription |
medication is required to be supplied in its original container, clearly

labelled with your child’s name, the name of the medication, dosage :
and frequency of administration.  Appropriate equipment for

administering medication is to be supplied by the parent, eg. Asthma |
spacer. It is the responsibility of parents to ensure all medication

remains current. All medication sent to school is kept in the School

Office.

NON-PRESCRIPTION MEDICATION I
Non-prescription medication is not administered by the school, eg. Panadol,

antihistamine, creams, ointments, eye drops etc. The only exception to this is

if a doctor completes the appropriate abovementioned form. [

2022 PRESCRIBED MEDICATION FORMS

Forms and action plans, which are required to be updated for
2022 were emailed at the end of last year to those families
whose children currently have medication stored at school on a
permanent basis. If you have not already done so, please
return the completed forms to the office as soon as possible.
Please notify the school via email at
stangelas@parra.catholic.edu.au if your child’s medical
requirements have changed and they no longer require
medication to be permanently stored at school. We thank you

for your attention to this important matter.

Happy birthday to members of our St Angela’s community
who celebrated their birthday during the holidays and this
coming week:

JANUARY
2nd January:
Max Lukjanenko
3rd January:

Jacob Mileto, Kira Layoun,
Jake Vallon

4th January:
Lachlan McDermott

5th January:
Jacob Tadiaman, Joseph
Brouillard

6th January:
Olivia Henderson,

Stella Williams

7th January:
Noah Ochudzawa,

Caitlin Bagtas, Harrison Lee,
Lachlan Hall

8th January:

Lawrence White, Ethan
Seruelas, Elissa Zaidan,
Mikayla Martin,

11th January:
Lilah Tokoly
12th January:
Sophie Hoon, Oliver Stornelli
13th January:
Arial Agudo
14th January:

Ainsley Tedi Tadiaman,
Lachlan Kelly, Annelise Guirreri

15th January:

Roxanne Lowe, Tanios Assaf,
Abbey Glass

16th January:
Tyler D'Morias, Adam Salib

18th January:

Adriano Coco, Talia Assaf, Luka

Morrison-Merhi
19th January:

Francesca Espinosa, Mikayla
White, Samaira Singh

20th January:

Thomas Taylor, Olivia
Millalonco, Ashton Yu

21st January:
Kai Theoharous
23rd January:

Lilah Anschau, Takudzwa
Mombeyarara, Tinaye
Mombeyarara

24th January:
Lilly Green
25th January:

Ciara Treacy, Finn Wheatley
27th January:
Bastien Milicevic
28th January:

Lilah Kenny
29th January:

Grace Despoges
30th January:
Joshua Bacon, Chanelle Coco
FEBRUARY

3rd February:
Laura Bianca







School

Interviews

Dear Parents,

Parent/Teacher Interview meetings will be held on
Wednesday 9th February 2022.

This year, due to NSW Health COVID 19 safety guidelines, interviews will be held via Zoom. Interviews
will be 10 mins. If you require more time with a particular teacher, please arrange a separate meeting by
telephoning the school on 9407 6400.

Parents are requested not to book ‘back to back’ Zoom meeting times. This will allow you time to move
from one Zoom link to the other. Once accepted in the Zoom you will be placed in the waiting room until
your scheduled appointment.

Bookings open on: Thursday 3rd February 2022 at 7:00pm
Bookings close on: Tuesday 8th February 2022

Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au

MAKE A BOOKING
- enter the code Vm m aT

m Enter your details
E Select the teachers you wish to see

Select the appointment times that suit your family best

When you click FINISH your selected bookings will be emailed to you immediately. If you do
not receive your email, please check your junk-mail, or enter the event code again and
check your email address spelling. Update your details if the email address is incorrect. DO
NOT DELETE the email you receive. Please keep it somewhere safe. You may need to refer
back to it at a later date.

REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR - reminders will not be sent
home.

Bookings must be finalised by Tuesday 8th February 2022

If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings:
e Click on the link in the confirmation email you received after you made your bookings
e OR return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code and the email address you used
when making your bookings.




St Angela's Primary School

SCHOOL FEES FOR 2022
Diocesan School Fees — Kindergarten

1% Child 2" Child 3" Child 4™ child

Per Year $1242 $933 $621 Nil

Instalment Fees $414 $311 $207 Nil

Diocesan School Fees — Years 1-6

1% Child 2" child 3" Child 4™ child

Per Year $1605 $1203 $804 Nil

Instalment Fees $535 $401 $268 Nil

Temporary Residents per student from 2014

Fee Per Year Instalment 1 Instalment 2 Instalment 3

Instalment Fees $2046 $682 $682 5682

Diocesan School Building Levy — Kindergarten to Year 6
Charged to the eldest child in the Diocesan Systemic Schools (eg. Marian College, Gilroy College). For families
who have siblings attending other Catholic private schools, (ie Oakhill College, Mt St Benedicts, OLMC Parra-
matta) the Building Levy applies to the eldest child at St Angela’s.

Per Year Instalment 1 Instalment 2 Instalment 3

Levy $834 $278 $278 $278

Please refer over for school based fees.

Should you wish to discuss school fees, please contact Liz Burke on 9407.6400 or via
email: lburke2@parra.catholic.edu.au




2022 Miscellaneous School Based Fees — per Child

Per Year Instalment 1 Instalment 2 Instalment 3
Resource Fee
Kindergarten $327 $109 $109 $109
Years 1-2 $327 $109 $109 $109
Years 3 $357 $119 $119 $119
Years 4-6 $327 $109 $109 $109
Includes:
Stationery and Material
Exercise and Workbooks
Amalgamated Family Levy
Technology Expenses
Musical Equipment
Bible Fee (Yr 3)
Activity Fee
Kindergarten $135 $45 $45 $45
Years 1-2 $141 $47 $47 $47
Years 3-4 $123 $41 $41 $41
Year 5 $168 $56 $56 $56
Year 6 $168 $56 $56 $56
Includes:
Excursion/Incursion Levy (K-6)
Swim/Athletics Carnival (3-6)
Royal Life Saving (K-2)
Musica Viva (K-6)
Bullying Program(K-6)
Visiting Author (K-6)
Dance Fever (K-6)
Motiv8 (Yr 6)
Overnight Excursion
$240
Year 5
Accom/Activities $$167:
Meal component
Overnight Excursion $242
Canberra
Year 6
Accom/activities $184
Meal Component $58




